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2nd BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

SATURDAY 27th OCTOBER 2018 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of 2RAR Association is to be held at 0830 hours 
Saturday 27th October 2018 in the ‘ANZAC Room’ Tweed Heads & Coolangatta RSL Sub Branch, Level 2, Twin 
Towns Resort.  
NOTE: The Club operates on Queensland time, not NSW daylight saving time.  
 
Members attending are asked to arrive at 0800 hours and check their financial status. Only financial members 
are permitted to stand for election and to vote at the meeting.  
 
Notice is also given that all Committee positions will be declared vacant.  If you wish to nominate yourself or 
another person for a position on the Committee, complete the Nomination Form and submit your nomination in 
the prescribed manner. 
 
The outline agenda for the meeting is as follows:  
Attendance / Apologies .... ………………………………Secretary 
Confirmation of Previous Minutes ............................... President 
Business Arising .......................................................... President 
Reports ........................................................................ President 
Financial / Auditors Report .......................................... Treasurer 
Appointment of Auditor ................................................ Treasurer 
Election of Office Bearers ............................Chairman/President 
Agenda Items/ General Business ................................ President 
Next Meeting ............................................................... Secretary 
 
Note: Any matters for discussion/notice of motion under General Business must be notified to the Secretary in 
writing no later than ten days (17th October 2018) before the date of the AGM.  
 
Gordon W. Hurford, AM  
Secretary  
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Methods of Voting  
Every financial Ordinary Member/Life Member present at the meeting shall be entitled to one vote and in the case 
of equality of votes; the Chairman shall have a second or casting vote.  Voting shall be by show of hands.  The 
First Past the Post method of voting will be used. This means the nominee with the most number of votes for a 
position wins. Listed below are the current Executive and Management Committee positions and incumbents 
filling those positions.  
 
President .................................................L. (Leo) Van De Kamp  
Vice President ............................R. J. (Rick) Hollingdrake, OAM 
Secretary .........................................G.W. (Gordon) Hurford, AM   
Treasurer ..................................................N.J. (Norm) Devereux  
Committee ..................................................R.W. (Ross) Bimrose 
.............................................................................. K. (Aub) Terry 
............................................................... D. (Dave) Hatton, OAM 
.............................................................. A.J. (Arthur) MacDonald 
Auditor ........................................................Mr P. (Paul) Masters  
 
 
 
Notes:  
1. All currently serving Management Committee incumbents have chosen to stand for re-election  
 

 

 

 



2nd BATTALION 

THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

AT TWEED HEADS & COOLANGATTA RSL SUB-BRANCH 
“THE ANZAC ROOM” 

COMMENCING AT 8.30 AM   
SATURDAY 27th OCTOBER 2018 

AGENDA  

1. Attendance & Apologies 

2. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

3. Business Arising 

4. President’s Report 

5. Treasurer’s Report / Auditor’s Report 

6. Appointment of Auditor 

7. Election of Office Bearers for 2018 / 2019 

8. Agenda Items 

9. General Business 

10. Next Meeting: Saturday 26th October 2019 



2ND BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION INC. 
 

MINUTES OF THE 2017 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
HELD AT 

TWEED HEADS & COOLANGATTA RETURNED & SERVICES LEAGUE SUB-BRANCH  
ON 

SATURDAY 28th OCTOBER 2017 
 
The meeting commenced at 8.30am with the President welcoming all present.   
 
PRESENT: As per the attendance book (45). The Secretary advised that a quorum was present. 
 
APOLOGIES: Barry Tinkler, Darcy Dugan, Jim Husband, Ben Morris, John Knights, Tom Malone, Joan Rolfe, 
Ross Bimrose, John “Jock” Cassidy, Eric Campbell, Alf Vockler, Kevin Alcock, Kiwi Gibbons, Ken Lyon, Frank 
Glancy. 
 
The ODE 
 
Welcome 
The President welcomed all those in attendance.  
 
MINUTES OF THE 2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Moved Ed Wylie, Seconded Vic Anderson that the Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 29th 
October 2016 be taken as read.  

CARRIED 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
2017 has been a busy year, highlighted by the reunion held in Brisbane 17-21 May this year.  Our Patron MAJGEN 
Mick Slater DSO, DSC, CSC (Retd) as well as the new CO 2RAR, LTCOL Doug Pashley and the RSM WO1 Trent 
Morris, attended the reunion. The reunion committee worked very hard to ensure this event was as good, if not better, 
than the one held in Townsville some five years ago. For those here that attended, I’m sure you’ll agree that it was a 
most successful and enjoyable four-day event.  
 
A number of our members were recognised during the reunion dinner for their exceptional contribution to the 
Association.  I would like to congratulate Arthur Macdonald for being awarded Life membership for his continued 
dedicated service to the Association. Wally Musgrave, Terry Dinneen and Margaret Gibbons were presented with the 
Silver Soldier for their longstanding contribution and commitment to the 2RAR Association.  Congratulations to all four 
members for their outstanding service. 
 
The Management Committee has decided to develop a series of Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs).  The 
committee uses these SOPs as a means of achieving commonality in the operation of the Association, to assist in 
meeting statutory requirements and to assist committee members to fulfill their responsibilities within the committee.  
These SOPs will also allow a much easier transition when a new member is appointed to a position within the 
committee.  
 
Congratulations to 2RAR for taking out the Duke of Gloucester Cup this year.  Additionally, 2RAR also took out the Sir 
Arthur MacDonald Trophy (best section in foundation warfighting) and the Gurkha Trophy (best section for overall 
shooting).  Soldiers from 2RAR took first place, Cpl Liam Kiernan and second place, Pte Tom Florence in the DSM 
Roche CSC Memorial Cup for the best individual soldier.  An excellent outcome and the Battalion is commended for 
this outstanding result.  
 
WO1 Trent Morris, RSM 2RAR, will be leaving the Battalion at the end of the year.  WO1 Morris has always been very 
supportive of the Association and has ensured an enduring spirit of cooperation and camaraderie between the 
Battalion and the Association.  A job extremely well done and the Association wish him and his family well. 
 
2RAR will formally transition to 2RAR (Amphib) on 15 October and the restructure will be marked by a parade on 
November 23 – the 69th anniversary of the Royal Australian Regiment.  The Association will be formally represented 
at this milestone event.  CO 2RAR sent the following message to the Association: 
 
“The Battalion’s 72nd birthday marks another significant milestone for the unit, transferring from the 3rd Brigade, 
Forces Command to Headquarters 1st Division. We have already commenced this journey in leading Army’s 
contribution to amphibious operations. As a Battalion we look forward to the new role and challenges of generating the 
Australian Defence Force’s specialist pre-landing force. Although smaller, we will be more agile and innovative, and 
provide a specialised capability. We will continue on as a Battalion as we have so far, achieving the tasks and 
missions set for us as quiet professionals.  Thank you for your continued support.  
 “Second to None”. 
 
The Association’s Facebook page has developed well over the past 12 months and continues to attract considerable 
interest.  The 2RAR website continues to be our major medium for communicating with our members. A newsletter 
“RINGO” is issued to our members on a quarterly basis with copies distributed within 2RAR.  We are looking at 



upgrading the newsletter as well as getting more input from the Battalion. It is also intended to slowly move from hard 
copy to electronic distribution of the newsletter. 
 
Sadly again this year again we have farewelled almost 40 of our members.  It was on ANZAC Day this year that we 
lost our Honorary Padre Monsignor Eugene Harley.  On behalf of the Association I would like to extend my 
condolences to the families and friends of those who have passed away.  There are also many members who 
continue to struggle as a result of their service to this country and our thoughts are with them as we wish them well. 
The committee tries to have an Association representative at all funerals for ex 2RAR members although this is not 
always possible.  If you have information on any of our members being seriously ill or have passed away, please let 
the Association Secretary know as soon as possible so arrangements can be made.   
 
The project to upgrade the 2RAR display at the VVAA Museum on Phillip Island is now complete.  Max Ingles and his 
team are complimented on the development of this project.  The 2RAR Association has set aside up to $3000 for this 
upgrade.  It is planned for an official opening to be held at the VVAA Museum at 1130 hrs on 21 November.  All 
members and their guests are welcome to attend.  
 
The Association was represented at a number of North Queensland activities during the year, which included the 
Regimental dinner held in Townsville in February 2017.  The Association was also involved at a number of memorial 
services in all states throughout 2017 including ANZAC Day, Vietnam Veterans Day and Remembrance Day.  
 
The Association remains in a sound financial position.  The current membership sits at around 550 and while most of 
these are Vietnam veterans, we are starting to see a number of younger ex-2RAR members coming on board.  The 
committee is developing a strategy to attract more post-Vietnam members into the Association. 

 
Our Association representative in North Qld, Jock Cassidy, continues to work closely with 2RAR to seek ways in 
which the Association can support battalion activities.   

 
• Jock has undertaken social activities for the unit with financial support from the Association 
• He has arranged for a number of volunteers to assist the museum curator in further developing the museum.  

The Association also provides financial support for the unit museum.  
• The Association continues to provide an annual prize for the 2RAR Champion soldier awarded during the 

Battalion’s birthday week activities 
• He has conducted fund raising activities for the Association 

 
The Association continues to enjoy an excellent relationship with the Battalion and this is due in no small way because 
of the efforts of our North Qld representative.  Jock is to be commended for his efforts as he continues to develop 
ways to further support 2RAR members and their families. 

 
I attended the annual RAR Association conference in Melbourne recently where there was considerable discussion on 
the way ahead for all unit and state RAR Associations.  This is an exciting time for all RAR Associations.   A 
development plan has been prepared looking at the way ahead for the next 5-7 years and details will be placed on the 
website in due course.  
 
The Association is heading in the right direction as we seek to increase the younger veteran membership base. I 
would like to acknowledge the ongoing dedication and hard work of the 2RAR Association committee members who 
through their efforts ensure that the Association continues to thrive. Without their outstanding contribution, the 
Association would not be where it is today.  
 
Thank you. 
“Second to None” 
 
Leo Van De Kamp 
President 
2RAR Association 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Treasurer presented the Audited Statement of Accounts as at 30 September 2017.  
Moved Norm Devereux, Seconded Terry Dinneen that the Accounts be received.  

CARRIED 
 
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR 
Paul Masters, the present Auditor, has indicated his willingness to continue in this position for 2017-2018. 
Moved Norm Devereux, Seconded Ed Wylie that Paul Masters be appointed Auditor.  

CARRIED 
 
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2017-18 
Leo Van De Kamp would stand for re-election as President, and declared his seat vacant. As there were no other 
nominations for the position, the Secretary declared Leo Van De Kamp elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 



Rick Hollingdrake would stand for re-election as Vice President. As there were no other nominations for the 
position, the Chairman declared Rick Hollingdrake elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
Gordon Hurford would stand for re-election as Secretary. As there were no other nominations for the position, the 
Chairman declared Gordon Hurford elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
Norm Devereux would stand for re-election as Treasurer. As there were no other nominations for the position, the 
Chairman declared Norm Devereux elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
The following members of the Management Committee were nominating for the vacant positions, and were duly 
elected: 

• Ross Bimrose 
• Arthur Macdonald 
• Dave Hatton 
• Kevin ‘Aub’ Terry 

 
THE COMMITTEE: President: Leo Van De Kamp, Vice President: Rick Hollingdrake OAM, Secretary: Gordon 
Hurford AM, Treasurer: Norm Devereux, Members: Ross Bimrose, Kevin ‘Aub’ Terry, Dave Hatton OAM, Arthur 
Macdonald.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS  
 
Retiring Committeeman 
The services of Paul King a Life Member and a long-serving committeeman on the Management Committee 
since the beginning of the Association, was acknowledged by acclamation. 
 
Location of AGM/Annual Reunion 
A suggestion of a possible different location for the AGM/Annual Reunion was made from the floor.  Not 
supported by popular indication. 
 
DATE AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next Annual General Meeting would be held in the ANZAC Room at the Tweed Heads & Coolangatta 
Returned & Services League Sub-Branch on Saturday 27th October 2018.  
 
CONCLUSION 
There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 9.30 am. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 
2nd BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 

 
PROXY FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2018 

To be forwarded to the Secretary, 2nd Battalion, The Royal Australian Regiment Association, Inc PO Box 1097 
Toombul, Qld 4012, prior to the commencement of the meeting.  
 
I………………………………………………….. of …………………………………………………………………………. 
Being a Financial Member/Life Member of the above named Association and entitled to vote under its rules, 
hereby appoint:  
 
*……………………………………………….... of …………….……………………………………………………………. 
 
or, failing him *………………………………… of …………………………………………………………………………. 
 
or the President of the meeting  
 
As my proxy to vote on my behalf at the Annual General Meeting of the Association to be held at the Twin Towns 
Services Club, Tweed Heads, NSW, 2485 at 0900 hours 27th October 2018, and at any resumption after the 
adjournment thereof.  
 
Signed this ……………………………………. Day of …………………………….. 2018 
 
 
Signature ……………………………………………………………………  
 
 
*(Strike out whichever is not required)  
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

2nd BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
NOMINATION FORM 2018 

 
The nomination is to be received by the Secretary 2nd Battalion, The Royal Australian Regiment Association, Inc., 
PO Box 1097 TOOMBUL, QLD, 4012, prior to the commencement of the meeting. 
 
 
I…………………………………………….……………………… being a financial member of 2nd Battalion The Royal 
Australian Regiment Association, Inc., hereby nominate 
 
………………………………….………………………………………………………………………….……………………..  
 
for the position of ………………………………………………………………..… for the 2018 - 2019 Association year. 
 
 
Nominator (Name) …………………………………………………… 
 
Signed. ………………………………………………………………… 
 
Date ………………………… 
 
 
Seconded (Name)..…………..……………………………………….. 
 
Signed. ………………………………………………………………… 
 
Date ………………………………… 
 
 
I (Nominee name)…………………………………………………………………………….. being a financial member of 
2nd Battalion, Royal Australian Regiment Association, Inc., accept the nomination for the above position. 
 
Signed (Nominee)…………………………………………………… 
 
Date ……………………….. 
 
 



2nd BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
 

ROLL OF HONOUR 
 

 
 

KOREA 2 RAR 
3/3706 CPL JB Ashe 
2/401173 LCPL EG Bourke 
5/1482 CPL KJ Cooper 
4/1172 PTE LJL Dawes 
3/3601 SGT K Foran 
2/401710 PTE P Green 
2/5824 CPL GJ Hanley 
1/2259 PTE BF Haworth 
3/401092 CPL AW Haymes 
2/401687 PTE TG Howarth 
2/401510 PTE JR Jamieson 
3/11228 PTE RJ Leigh 
2/401213 PTE RJ McCoy 
1/400592 PTE FC McDonnell 
2/6184 LCPL HG Morgan 
1/400292 PTE RC Rackley 
2/5417 PTE JW Russell 
2/401620 PTE D Sansom 
2/11074 PTE AM Shaw 
3/4540 PTE CB Sheah 
3/10526 CPL AG Smith 
3/3628 CPL AJ Wells 
1/2684 PTE B Welsh 
1/400702 PTE GW York 
 
MALAYA 2 RAR 
2/2836 CPL JN Allan 
2/7271 SGT CC Anderson 
2/8608 PTE JI Decent 
1/2706 SGT KH Ewald 
1/3693 PTE GC Fritz 
2/9108 PTE TB Hallard 
1/3207 PTE CC Ingra 
2/8764 PTE CA Jay 
3/2983 PTE HM Jephson 
2/410190 PTE AW Keen 
2/8234 CPL D MacVicar 
1/3542 PTE JN Metcalf 
2/7623 PTE JF Potts 
3/410140 PTE J Wilson 
325102 LCPL DM Adam 

VIETNAM 2 RAR 
1201945 PTE LWH Adams 
5714249 PTE RJ Bell 
4410704 PTE RP Binning 
18161 SGT T Birnie 
2785150 PTE WJ Brett 
4721369 PTE RS Chapman 
2785238 PTE TJ Cutcliffe 
1411181 PTE FJ Fewquandie 
61582 CPL TJ Grose 
16141 PTE NS Harald 
6708488 PTE FA Hyland 
1735712 PTE PF Kowalski 
2276245 PTE PJ Lyons 
2782440 LCPL PE McDuff 
2412362 PTE PS McGarry 
1732186 PTE DW Morrison 
1735386 PTE DW Neal 
4718427 PTE DE Nelson 
43058 CPL GL Norley 
3790094 PTE NC Pettitt 
43573 PTE SE Radomi 
4410710 PTE JC Rivett 
4718449 PTE J Rogers 
1/4209 WOII RS Smith 
1702729 PTE DL Thompson 
2792375 PTE DJ Tully 
1200750 SGT JW Twomey 
1731955 PTE LJ Weston 
3797671 PTE GI Willoughby  
3411951 PTE KR Wilson 
4718082 LCPL RM Woolford 
 
TIMOR LESTÉ 2 RAR 
8514280 PTE AA Baker 
 
AFGHANISTAN 2 RAR 
8506296 PTE MC Lambert 
8496923 LCPL LN Gavin 
 
 

“Lest we Forget” 


